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WANTED SUBJECT 

 
The DeKalb Police Department is looking for your help to locate Rodrick D. Smith.  Rodrick is 25 

years of age, from Berkeley, Illinois and is currently wanted in reference to two separate violent 

incidents that occurred in DeKalb. 

On February 24th, 2019, DeKalb Police investigated a domestic dispute which occurred in the 

800 block of Spiros Court.  Rodrick Smith reportedly battered and strangled his pregnant 

girlfriend, then fled the scene prior to police arriving. 

On March 1st, 2019, Kishwaukee Community Hospital reported to the DeKalb Police that there 

was a victim who arrived at the hospital with a non-life-threatening gunshot wound. 

Investigators learned that the victim was at her residence in the 700 block of North Annie 

Glidden Road when she was shot by Rodrick Smith.   

Arrest warrants have been issued for Smith’s arrest, the first warrant was issued for Aggravated 

Domestic Battery, a no bond warrant.  The second warrant was issued for Armed Violence, 

Reckless Discharge of a Firearm, Armed Habitual Criminal and Aggravated Battery, bond was set 

at $500,000; 10% to apply. 

DeKalb Police are working with federal law enforcement agencies in an effort to locate and 

arrest Smith, he should be considered ARMED AND DANGEROUS.  If you have any information 

regarding Smith’s whereabouts, contact the DeKalb Police Department (815-748-8400) or Crime 

Stoppers (815-895-3272).                                                            

Contact:  Detective Commander Bob Redel 

The contents of this press release are based upon the best information available to the DeKalb Police 

Department.  The statements regarding the conduct of any person identified above are allegations until 

affirmatively proven in court.  All persons are presumed innocent until proven guilty. 


